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LLANFAIR CAEREINION TOWN COUNCIL 

WITH 

THE CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMMITTEE 
 

PRESENTS 
 

THE LLANFAIR CAEREINION CHRISMAS LIGHTS EVENT 
 

FRIDAY 1st DECEMBER 2023 
 

 
 

6pm Procession through the town  

 with Father Christmas through the town via The Market 

Square where we have entertainment 

 

6.30 to 8.30pm The Institute 

With stalls, meet Father Christmas, raffle and more 

At the Institute 

 

Contact details: Llanfairtownclerk@mail.com  

or call 07767 267830 

 

mailto:Llanfairtownclerk@mail.com
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WELCOME FROM THE CHAIR 

Welcome to the Autumn Edition of the Chronicle. The dry warm 

weather seems a distant memory with the deluge from Storm 

Babet. The nights are drawing in which make ideal conditions for 

Llanfair Festival IV. It is such a joy to listen to talented live 

musicians in busy pubs.  

We recently had a meeting of the Llanfair forum. It is open to all 

clubs and businesses in the locality. The idea is to share ideas and 

encouragement to keep the Llanfair community vibrant. One of the 

services that was highlighted during the evening was the 

availability of computer assistance for anyone who may need it.  

There are many who have no desire to join the online world but 

would occasionally like to look something up or fill in a form. We  

are so lucky to have this facility. 

I would like to thank Councilor Sarah Astley for her time and 

enthusiasm. She has stepped down from the council to 

concentrate on her university studies in Cardiff and we wish her 

well.  

Cllr Ian Davies  
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     Election for vacant seat on the Town Council 

 

So that Sarah Astley can concentrate on her university 

second year she has stepped down from her seat on 

the town council.  The council wishes to thank Sarah for 

her sterling work over her year with notable 

achievements including work with youth and the 

Chronicle. 

 

The council has advertised to see if anyone in the town 

wishes to call a formal election and no requests were 

received. 

 

The council has therefore decided to go through the co-

option route to appoint a new councillor. 

 

Anyone interested in being considered for co-option 

should contact the Town Clerk for details by either: 

Writing to Crown House High Street Llanfair SY21 0QY 

Telephone 07767 267830 

Email Llanfairtownclerk@mail.com 

A formal notice has been posted on the notice board 

outside the Institute and on the council website at 

www.llanfairtowncouncil.co.uk 

 

The closing date for expressions of interest is  

Friday 24th November 2023. 
For further information please contact the Town Clerk. 

mailto:Llanfairtownclerk@mail.com
http://www.llanfairtowncouncil.co.uk/
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Llanfair Caereinion Town Council 

 

Defibrillator locations 

1) Mount Field (clubhouse wall) 

2) High Street (telephone box) 

3) Watergate Street by Maesglas (telephone box) 

4) Market Square (Black Lion pub) 

5) Leisure Centre (outside wall) 

6) Doctors Surgery (inside) 

7) Institute (back of building)   

Cyngor Tref Llanfair Caereinion 

Lleoliadau’r diffibrilwyr 

1) Cae Mownt (wal adeilad y clwb) 

2) Stryd Fawr (blwch ffôn) 

3) Stryd y Dŵr gan Maesglas (blwch ffôn) 

4) Sgwâr y Farchnad (tafarn y Llew Du) 

5) Canolfan Hamdden (wal allanol) 

6) Y Feddygfa (y tu mewn) 

7) Yr Athrofa (yng nghefn yr adeilad) 
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Cyngor Tref Llanfair Caereinion 
Llanfair Caereinion Town Council 

 

BUSES IN LLANFAIR 

You may have noticed bus stops have appears around 

the town. A timetable is on each bus stop with buses to: 

 

Welshpool 

9.30am and 2pm at the Lychgate bus stop. 

Newtown 

9am at the Watergate street car park bus stop. 

Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Oswestry 

9am at the Watergate Street car park bus stop 

Wednesdays & Fridays. 

 

No buses on Sundays or bank holidays 

We need to use our buses or we may lose them in 

the future. 

 

TOILETS IN LLANFAIR FOR FACE LIFT 

The Llanfair public toilets next to the Institute are 

to be refurbished over the coming few months. 

There will be new facilities introduced including 

baby changing, water refill point and uprated 

disabled toilet. The colour scheme will be 

dementia friendly. 
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REPORT FROM GARETH JONES 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR FOR 

LLANFAIR CAEREINION AND LLANERFYL 
 

LEISURE REVIEW  

Many thanks to everyone who completed the Leisure Review 
survey, it was the largest response Powys have ever had proving 
the importance of our Centres to our communities. Work is now 
under way to determine a strong leisure service throughout 
Powys. 
 
NEW HEALTH CENTRE     
Unfortunately, there has been no progress on the proposed new 
Health Centre since my last report.  
I recently had a meeting with Craig Williams MP, Russell George 
and a representative from Caereinion Medical Centre. We are 
urging the developers to move at pace with the much-needed 
development. 
 
MOUNT ROAD 
Welshpool depot have given me assurance that Mount Road will 

be resurfaced late October. Residents will be notified when the 

works are due to commence. 
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APPOINTMENT OF CHIEF EXECUTIVE  

A meeting of the full council was held on 3 October to appoint a 

new Chief Executive.   The successful candidate was Mrs Emma 

Palmer.  Emma has worked in Powys County Council since 1999 

and has a very broad knowledge of all the service sectors within 

the authority.  

 

YSGOL BRO CAEREINION 

As many of you are aware Powys have announced their intention 
to move Ysgol Bro Caereinion into an all-Welsh School. Their 
proposal is to start with reception and year 7 in 2025. 
 
Whilst this will be welcomed by many within the community, 
several have contacted me raising their concerns.  
The transition period, the current proposal does not take into 
consideration learners currently in the primary phases both in 
Caereinion and feeder schools, a longer transition period in the 
secondary phase is essential.  
The transport policy is also causing concern, currently the policy 
does not allow free transport to an English school of your choice, 
this is unacceptable. 
I will do everything I can to represent your views, can I urge you 
ALL to raise your concerns via the link below. The consultation 
period starts on the 19th of October and runs for 6 weeks 
concluding on 30th of November. 
If anyone wishes to contact me, please ring, or email. 
 
https://en.powys.gov.uk/article/14816/Ysgol-Bro-Caereinion 

Additional information is available by contacting the Transforming 
Education Team by phoning 01686 611553 or emailing 
transforming.education@powys.gov.uk 
 
Consultation closes on the 30th of November. 
 
 

https://en.powys.gov.uk/article/14816/Ysgol-Bro-Caereinion
mailto:transforming.education@powys.gov.uk
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 PYLONS 
Yet again we are being asked in our communities to accept 
pylons going straight through the heart of Llanerfyl and Llanfair 
Caereinion, they appear to be proposing going underground from 
Llangyniew to Llansantffraid! why can it not be all underground? 
if they can do it on part of the proposed Vrynwy to Hampton line 
they can do it on all. 
What also concerns me is the proposed 132 line is nowhere near 
big enough to cope with the proposed wind farms in our area, is 
this the first of many? 
The consultation closed on the 18th of October Green Gen 
commented.  
 
From the conversations we’ve had at the events, alongside the 
feedback we’ve received, it is clear that people want us to 
carefully consider the visual impacts of the pylons and the 
potential effects on communities.   
  
We will continue to work with local people and organisations to 
try and reduce impacts as much as possible.   
   
We will be holding a second, statutory consultation in 2024.  
  
While our consultation has now closed, our enquiry lines remain 
open so please get in touch with the us if you have any 
questions.   
  
We are also keen to hear from local groups and organisations on 
where they would like to see the community benefit fund invested 
and encourage you to get in touch with suggestions.  
  
Our team can be contacted on 
info@greengenvyrnwyfrankton.com or by phoning 0800 915 
3590.  

mailto:info@greengenvyrnwyfrankton.com
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POWYS CENSUS 2021 

Powys recently published the findings of the 2021 census, below is a 

summary ,  

 

Population of Powys 133,174  

0-4 down 9% since 2011, 15-64 down 5.9% and 65+ up 22.7% 

UK Armed Forces – 5.1% of population have served in Armed Forces 

which is 4.5& higher than Welsh average.  

 

Health – 79% are in very good or good health = up 0.1% since 2011. 

Disability - 20.2% of population are registered disabled = down 1.1% 

since 2011 

Unpaid Carer – 10.6% of population provide unpaid care = down 1.7%  

since 2011 

 

Welsh Language – 16% of population age 3+ speak Welsh = down 2% 

since 2011 

Education – 81.1% of population 16+ have a qualification = up 5.8% 

since 2011 

Labour market – 57% of population 16+ are economically active = 

down 4.6& since 2011 

Housing – 60,176 households in Powys = up 3.04% since 2011. 

 

For those wishing to see more detail including information specific to 

Llanfair and Llanerfyl please use the following link 

 

 Wellbeing Information Bank: View information about 2021 Census 
Area Overview - Powys County Council 

 

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns that you 
wish to raise on 01938810296/07713988017 or 
cllr.gareth.jones@powys.gov.uk 
 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.powys.gov.uk%2Farticle%2F11145%2FWellbeing-Information-Bank-View-information-about-2021-Census-Area-Overview&data=05%7C01%7Ccllr.gareth.jones%40powys.gov.uk%7C55fc11322efa40a4bf9c08dbd0b8582d%7Cc01d9ee10eb0475499ae03ae8a732b50%7C0%7C0%7C638333262394228881%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=D3C3mCjLxeQlnWVSfiYfwjSaSZQ1bbTeDTTXDt3MOrM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.powys.gov.uk%2Farticle%2F11145%2FWellbeing-Information-Bank-View-information-about-2021-Census-Area-Overview&data=05%7C01%7Ccllr.gareth.jones%40powys.gov.uk%7C55fc11322efa40a4bf9c08dbd0b8582d%7Cc01d9ee10eb0475499ae03ae8a732b50%7C0%7C0%7C638333262394228881%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=D3C3mCjLxeQlnWVSfiYfwjSaSZQ1bbTeDTTXDt3MOrM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:cllr.gareth.jones@powys.gov.uk
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NATIONAL PARK FOR NORTH EAST WALES 

In its Programme for Government (2021-2026),  Welsh 
Government sets out its intention to designate a new National 
Park in North East Wales based on the existing Clwydian Range 
and Dee Valley Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB). This 
would be a fourth National Park for Wales, and the first new such 
park to be established in Wales since 1957! 
 
As a result,  Welsh Government has commissioned Natural 
Resources Wales (NRW) to evaluate the case for the designation. 
We (NRW) are the Welsh Government’s statutory adviser on 
landscape and natural beauty and the designating authority for 
any new National Parks and Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty 
(AONBs). 
 
The most southerly area of the new national park includes land 
within the Llanfair Town Council ward. 
 
For full details please search through your browser with 
‘North East Wales National Park Designation Project Information 
Page’ 
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Air Ambulance and Welshpool 

 

Have your Final Say to Save the Wales Air 
Ambulance base at Welshpool by Russell George MS and 

Craig Williams MP 
  
Earlier this month (October), the final phase of a consultation 
considering potential changes to Wales Air Ambulance base 
locations opened. The engagement and consultation process are 
being led by Stephen Harrhy, the Chief Ambulance Service 
Commissioner for Wales who will make a recommendation to the 
Emergency Ambulance Services Committee that will then make a 
final decision, which will include the future of the Mid Wales’s Air 
Ambulance base at Welshpool. 
 
This is the final opportunity to give your views before the decision is 
made in December. We believe the Welshpool base should 
remain open for the long-term. 
 
From the start of this process, our main concern has been that closing 
Welshpool and Caernarfon’s bases would lead to a poorer service for 
Mid Wales. 
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 This has now been demonstrated by modelling data from Optima, a 
company commissioned as part of the process to examine the 
potential impacts of any change. Their work has clearly found that 
merging bases into one North East Wales site would lead to slower 
overall response times in Mid Wales. 
 
This article is about the serious concerns we still have and why we 
believe strongly that Welshpool’s base should remain open to avoid 
a downgrade in services in Mid Wales. 

• The modelling shows that the benefit of closing Welshpool & 
Caernarfon’s bases and opening one new site in North West Wales 
would lead to just three additional missions per year. This is very 
clearly within a margin of error. Following the plans that were 
originally leaked, we were informed an extra 583 missions per year 
across the whole of Wales would be achieved - a claim that has now 
been discredited. The company that provided the modelling have 
stated that they consider retaining both bases (Welshpool & 
Caernarfon) as a good option.   

• At the start of this final consultation phase, it was stated that any 
impact from changes would be “tiny”. If this is the case, we would 
question the need for existing bases to close which would lead to 
continued local concern. 

• If only one base is operated from to cover the Mid and North Wales 
area, poor weather could mean both air ambulances located at this 
one base are grounded.  
Currently, separate bases give added protection if one base is hit by 
poor weather or other events. 

• It has previously been stated that the need for change is about patient 
outcomes, not economics. During the final consultation, it now 
appears that economics is a factor in the final recommendation. We 
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have concerns that closing Welshpool and Caernarfon’s bases will 
also impact the charity’s ability to fundraise.  
 
The questionnaire completed in the initial consultation may not have 
captured all relevant views. For example, it asked people to think if 
all of Wales should have an equal service which is clearly is likely to 
be answered positively. This may be used to make the case for the 
reconfiguration on bases. An equal service across Wales does not 
mean the same service delivered in every place. Many rural areas 
like ours do not have a local district general hospital, or reasonable 
access to A&E facilities, which strengthens the case for a locally 
based Air Ambulance services. 
 
It is clear that closing Welshpool and Caernarfon’s bases and to open 
a new base in North Wales at Rhuddlan is still a very serious threat. It 
is now critically important that we have one last big push to feed 
our views into the final consultation. 
We attended public meetings in Welshpool and Newtown on October 
12th and 13th respectively, and many thanks to those who attended 
these meetings as well as the public meeting in Machynlleth. 
  
The final consultation concludes on November 12th. You can 
provide your views by: 
Post: ‘EMRTS Feedback’, EASC/NCCU, Unit 1, Charnwood Court, 
Heol Billingsley, Nantgarw, CF15 7QZ 
E-mail: eascservicereviewqueries@wales.nhs.uk 
Online Query Form: https://easc.nhs.wales/engagement/sdp/ 
Phone answer line: 01443 471520 
  
 

mailto:eascservicereviewqueries@wales.nhs.uk
https://deref-mail.com/mail/client/wgJ6FqenT_I/dereferrer/?redirectUrl=https%3A%2F%2Feasc.nhs.wales%2Fengagement%2Fsdp%2F
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Pied Flycatcher Bird Box Scheme 
 

 
 

Pied Flycatcher Bird Box Scheme 
 

Free bird boxes 
 

Deri Woods Trust is planning to give its local birdlife a helping 
hand next spring.  It is offering 30 free bird boxes to attract Pied 
Flycatchers to raise their young inside.  
 
Pied Flycatchers are a declining species in the UK but Wales, 
and particularly Montgomeryshire, is a stronghold. Llanfair 
Caereinion Town Council (LCTC), on behalf of the Trust, is 
looking for owners and managers of land in the LCTC area to put 
between 1 and 5 boxes in places that are likely to attract this 
iconic species. 
 
For more information or to apply for free bird boxes please email: 
powysforesthorses@yahoo.co.uk 
Birds on the Brink and Deri Woods Trust have funded the boxes. 

 

mailto:powysforesthorses@yahoo.co.uk
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St Mary’s church 
 

Many of you know that Rev. Jane retired in September and the 

process of finding a replacement has begun but that doesn’t 

mean that nothing is happening at church. We have a team of 

worship leaders which means we continue with our Sunday 

services and have also reintroduced the mid- week communion 

once a month, following requests to do so. Our regular services 

are now as follows: 

1st & 3rd Sunday of the month – Holy Communion at 11am. 

2nd & 4th Sunday of the month – Morning Prayer at 11am. 

1st Wednesday of the month – Holy Communion at 9.3am. 

5th Sunday of the month – Joint Mission Area service, details 

on our noticeboard. 

 

ALL ARE WELCOME  

We also have a drop in Coffee Morning every Wednesday 

morning from 10am till 12 noon, providing an opportunity to catch 

up with friends, eat cake and work on the odd jigsaw puzzle. We 

are doing this on a Wednesday morning to provide another place 

for the community to meet socially, like that provided by the 

Community Café in the Institute. We would love to see you there 

as all are welcome. 

The noticeboard at the lych gate provides details of who to 

contact if you wish to arrange a baptism or a wedding. As well as 

details of any current events. 

We are currently busy planning for Christmas and the New Year. 

We are holding a Christmas Coffee Morning on Saturday 

December 2nd from 10 till 12 noon. There will be Christmas crafts 

stall, bring and buy and Christmas themed children’s activities, as 
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well as homemade cake. All proceeds will go to church funds. We 

hope to see you there. 

Christmas Services will be as follows: 

Sunday 24/12/23 – Christmas Eve 

11am – Holy Communion 

4pm – Children’s Service 

11.30 pm – Midnight Mass 

 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
 

British Legion Coffee Morning – Saturday 4th November 
10am in the Institute 

 
Remembrance Sunday 12th November 

10am   St Mary’s Church 
10.50am  Wreaths by the War Memorial 

 
All welcome 
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An evening of local entertainment at The Institute, Llanfair 
Caereinion 

 
West Ends singers join local musicians from Llanfair Caereinion 
for an evening of entertainment at the Institute on Saturday 
January 20, 2024. 
The evening will include musical and instrumental performances 
from Teulu Moeldrehaearn,  West End artists Rosie Jones and 
David Pendlebury, Beth Peate, Cefin Pryce, Ceri Pryce, Mali 
Ellis, Huw Davies and Seren Walton. 
 
Tickets are £15 for adults and include nibbles and a 
complementary glass of Pimms on arrival. Primary aged children 
are free and secondary children are £5.  The evening starts at 
7.30pm. Tickets available from Ruth Bates contact 07786 361 
346 or Sioned Lewis 07581 676 655. 
 
“It promises to be a great night of ‘hwyl’ featuring some magical 
performances from local musicians and we’re also lucky to be 
joined by singers from the West End too,” said Ruth Bates one of 
the event organisers. 
The bilingual event is raising funds for the 2024 Urdd Eisteddfod 
appeal target for Llanfair Caereinion.  
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Caffi Cymunedol Llanfair Caereinion Community café 

opening times. 

 

Caffi Cymunedol Llanfair Caereinion Community Cafe now sits 

under the governance of The Institute following a successful pilot 

supported by Llanfair Town Council.   

 
“Over the summer café leaders and Trustees of the Institute 
developed a Memorandum of Understanding between the 
Institute and Caffi Cymunedol Llanfair Caereinion Community 
Café to safeguard the running of the café for a year. Volunteers 
of the café also painted and decorated the Youth Room to benefit 
all users of the Institute,” said Ruth Bates, one of the café 
leaders.   
 
Phil Langford, Chair of the Institute Management Committee 
said; “We are pleased to support the café as it helps increase 
footfall into the Institute. We have ensured the café is opened on 
the days of the library, in the hope that people will use both 
facilities.”  
  
The café opening times are Thursday 10.30 until 12.30 and 
Friday 12.30 until 4.30pm and is open weekly. It is run by 27 
volunteers drawn from the local community and together they are 
committed to providing a warm welcome to everyone. 
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Llanfair many years ago – picture by Viv Jones. 
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This is Llanfair Yfc Club news from the past 3 months. 

At the start of August we held a Sunday luncheon by the Evans 

family at Tyn Fawnog Llanfair Caereinion. The money was split 

between Montgomeryshire Lingen Davies and Llanfair Young 

Farmers. We had a great turnout of 140 people. We had a great 

auction with lots of prizes donated by local companies. We raised 

£2094.53 for Lingen Davies and Llanfair Young Farmers. 

At the end of August we held another Sunday luncheon by kind 

permission of Mr & Mrs Mel Jones and the new Mr & Mrs TT. The 

money was split between Dyffryn Tanet  Young Farmers , Llanfair 

Young Farmers and Dementia UK. We had around 200 people 

there, so it was a great turnout. With fantastic fancy dress. We 

raised £1,000 per charity.  

In September we held our new members evening. We had a 

great night with everyone and it was nice to see new faces. We 

had 8 new members. It was great to see members getting 

involved in the activities. Then we’ve been busy getting ready for 

the field day which was held in Maesllymstyn, Foel, held by the 

Jones Family. Although it was a miserable day we still had fun 

competing in competitions. Iestyn Evans, Oliver Smith & Reece 

Jones did the junior Fencing and came first and Tammy Smith 

took part in the Christmas card making and came 2nd.  

At the start of October we had our Lamb Club evening. So every 

year we get a pair of 2 matching lambs with similar weights and 

compete with the other club members to see who has the best 

pair. Wyn Williams came and judged them live. We had a great 

turnout of 9 pairs of lambs. Alun TT came 1st, Johnny Andrews 

came 2nd and Iestyn Evans came 3rd.  

So the next day we took them to Pilgrims in Llanidloes to see the 

carcasses. Things all changed as James Coleman judged them 
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and we had different results to the night before. Iestyn Evans 

came 1st, Rob Andrews came 2nd and Johnny Andrews came 

3rd. We had a very interesting talk by James as he was telling us 

why each lamb placed what they did.  

At the moment were busy practicing for the upcoming Eisteddfod 

which is being held in Llanfair Caereinion Leisure Centre on 

Saturday the 28th. 
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QUIZ OF THE MONTH 

    

Can you find the dogs in this word puzzle? 

 



25 
 

New Life Church Llanfair 

At the end of August, a group of our young people headed to 

Middle Park Camp in Powis Castle for a memorable few days! 

There were 28 members of JAM (Years 6 - 11) who camped over 

for two nights and 11 of the younger members of Junior JAM 

(Years 3, 4 and 5) joined for activities on the middle day. A team 

of willing volunteers from New Life Church joined the youngsters.  

It was an action packed 3 days and all were keen to join in the 

outdoor activities, with the chance to do kayaking, archery, the 

climbing wall, problem solving and paintballing. One of the 

highlights was the waterslide into the lake and the Blob – some 

hilarious launches and landings, and very wet children!! 

Surprisingly none of the adults joined in the Blob activity!! 

In the evenings they enjoyed a disco, a BBQ, a campfire with 

smores and songs, and Huw and Kirsty led a couple of informal 

evening meetings and discussions.  

Camping overnight at the end of August was very chilly and a few 

parents were called on to bring extra blankets and quilts for the 

second night!!   

Thanks to the staff and volunteers at Middle Park a great time 

was had by all. 

We also very much appreciated the generous grant of £1000 

from The Mick Bates Community Memorial Fund, the grant 

enabled us to subsidise the costs for the young people and their 

families.  

We’re already looking forward to next year! 
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Tachwedd 26/ November 26 
 

Brecwast Mawr Mistar Urdd/ Mr Urdd's Big 
Breakfast at The Institute, Llanfair Caereinion. 

8am - 12pm. Tocynnau/Tickets: £10 
Elw tuag at/Proceeds towards: Apêl Llanfair 

Caereinion Eisteddfod yr Urdd Maldwyn, 2024 + 
Ovarian Cancer 

 

 

USING THE MAIN LINE RAIL SERVICE 

North & Mid Wales Association of Local Councils 

Press release on rail transport in North and Mid Wales 

        

I am sure you will all have stories to tell about your journeys over the 

past few years along the North Coast, Chester to Shrewsbury and 

Cambrian lines (Aberystwyth via Shrewsbury to Birmingham).   Well 

new trains are due to be in service all over Wales soon, indeed some 

have already arrived 

The Association has a dedicated committee to get involved with the 

main line and has completed an extensive survey into train use, safety, 

customer satisfaction and many other matters. 
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A report seeking better rail services has been completed and has been 

presented to Welsh Government and TFW. To see the report on the 

Cambrian and North Wales Coast lines please following the link here: 

https://northwalesassociation.org.uk and look under documents.  

 

The report is now available and has been submitted to Welsh 

Government, Transport for Wales, and the Health & Safety Executive. 

The reason for the surveys were a deep concern regarding 

overcrowding, particularly on long journeys.  The new trains have less 

seats than the current ones in use and are of ‘commuter train’ design. 

In the view of the Association these trains are not for long distance 

journeys. 

During the survey there were several experiences observed: 

i) A family with young children having sit on their cases in the 

toilet as there was no other space available. 

ii) A mother sitting on the floor with a young baby due to lack 

of space. 

iii) More people on the train then seats available with 

passengers standing for periods of more than an hour. 

iv) Trains running late on a regular basis causing stress to 

those needing connections. 

In the view of the Association the new trains do not meet what is 

needed.  The Association are of the view that overcrowding on a good 

number of trains is so bad it is unsafe, bordering on dangerous.   

There are three reasons for this statement: 

i) People who have disabilities cannot get to the toilets. 

ii) People who go ill will have no space to recover. 

iii) The guard cannot get to any person who is distressed or 

unwell needing help. 

iv) If the train pulls up sharply or hits something the injury level 

would be unacceptable. 

The full report can be found on the website home page (scroll down):  

www.northwalesassociation.org.uk 

Cllr Captain Ian Lloyd Chair to the Association 

http://www.northwalesassociation.org.uk/
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THINGS HAPPENING IN LLANFAIR CAEREINION 

Community Café – in the 
Institute 
Thursday10 –mornings 
 (10.30am to 12.30p) & Friday 
afternoons (2.30pm to 4.30pm) 

Llanfair Caereinion Town 
Council 
4th Monday of the month in the 
Institute 7pm 
 

Library – in the Institute 
Tuesday (10-1), Thursday (3-6),  
Friday (2-5) & Saturday (10-1) 
 

Homely Club – in the Institute 
2nd Tuesday 2-3pm 
 

Historical Society – in the 
Institute 
Every second Wednesday at 
7.30pm 

Coffee and cake morning 
1st Wednesday 
St Mary’s Church Hall  
10am to 12 noon 

Youth Club – in the Institute 
Mondays (4.30-6.30 and 6.30-8) 
 

Knit & Natter – in the Institute 
3rd Wednesday  
10am to 12pm 
 

JAM – in the Institute 
Wednesdays  
3.30 – 5pm 
 

Women’s Institute – in the 
Institute 
2nd Thursday 6.30 – 9pm 
 

New Life Church – in the 
Institute 
Sundays 4-5pm 
 

Indoor bowling – in the 
Institute 
2nd Mondays 2 – 3.30pm 
 
 

St Mary’s Church - monthly 
1st& 3rd Sundays Holy Communion 
10am 
2nd & 4th Sundays – Morning Prayer 
11am 
1st Wednesday – Holy Communion 
9.30am 
5th Sunday – see notice board 

Yoga 
Tuesdays  6.30pm 
 

 

If you have a regular monthly or weekly meeting let us know and we can 

include you in the list. 
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Town Councilors/ Y Cynghorwyr Tref 

 

 

Eich Cynghorydd Sir yw -Your County Councilor is 

Cllr Gareth Jones (details above) 
 

 

Cllr Ian Davies 

(Chair/Cadeirydd) 

Independent Annibynnol 

01938 810602 

Cllr Rob Astley (Vice Chair/Is-

Gadeirydd)  

Independent Annibynnol 

01938 810393 

Vacant seat Cllr Hazel Davies  

Independent Annibynnol 

01938 810152 

Cllr Cadvan Evans  

Independent Annibynnol 

07813 194862 

Cllr Viola Evans  

Independent Annibynnol 

01938 810481 

Cllr Ursula Griffiths  

Independent Annibynnol 

07794 499202 

Cllr Gareth Jones  

Independent Annibynnol 

07713 988017 

Cllr Melvin Jones  

Independent Annibynnol 

07773 591895 

Cllr Mark Owen 

Independent Annibynnol 

07767 267830 

Cllr Geraint Peate 

Independent Annibynnol 

01938 810657 

Cllr Sam Webster  

Independent Annibynnol 

07711 293196 
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Robert Robinson, Town Clerk/Clerc y Dref   

MBE FRICS FSLCC 

07767 267830 

 

Council Meetings/Cyfarfodydd y Cyngor: 

4th Monday of the month at 7pm/ 4ydd dydd Llun y mis am 7 p.m. 

 

All meetings are held in the Youth Room of the Institute/ Cynhelir 

pob cyfarfod yn Ystafell Ieuenctid yr Institiwt Agenda and minutes 

on the website at/ 

Mae’r Agenda a’r Cofnodion ar y Wefan yn 

www.llanfairtowncouncil.co.uk 

 

https://deref-mail.com/mail/client/09nvFwkvsKY/dereferrer/?redirectUrl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.llanfairtowncouncil.co.uk
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Treatment of sporting and non-sporting injuries 
 

Physiotherapy 

Musculoskeletal Assessments 

Strength and Conditioning 

Musculoskeletal Correctional Programmes 
 

Sports massage 

Kinesthesiology taping 

Gait analysis 

General exercise and nutritional advice 

 
 

kahasportstherapy tel: 01686 650145 
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ADVERTISE HERE FROM £20 per annum (6 editions) 

Contact: Ursulagriffiths1953@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

White – Fields Florist 

Cae - Gwyn, Llanfair Caereinion,  

SY21 0BZ 

Tel: 07981 824405 

Email: Carasmith17@hotmail.com 

Creative flowers for all occasions 

Weddings, Gift Bouquets, Tributes 

mailto:Ursulagriffiths1953@gmail.com
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Trefaldwyn Vets 

 

M’S.R.C.V.S 

Veterinary Surgeons 

Pool Road, Montgomery   SY15 6EU 
 

Tel: Montgomery: 01686 668234 

Llanfair Caereinion: 01938 810087 
 

Website: www.trefaldwynvets.com 

 

Small Animal Surgery hours by appointment 
 

Montgomery            Llanfair Caereinion 

Mon – Fri 0830-1800                     Monday, Tuesday and 

Saturday 0900 – 1300              Thursday 0900 - 1630 

                Wednesday and Friday 

1400 - 1630 

                       

          

Routine fertility and health checks actively promoted in both   males and females 
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 Treatments at Encil Melangell are long 

and luxurious with time to relax in 

the Cwtch, a peaceful living-room style 

space, following your session. 

Individuals and small groups (up to six 

people) are welcome. Group bookings 

may have exclusive use of the Cwtch; 

please enquire at time of booking. You are 

welcome to bring a hamper to relax and 

share as you catch up with friends and 

family between your treatment sessions. 

Reflexology, Aromatherapy, Oncology & 

Pregnancy Massage, EnerQi Facial 

Rejuvenation, Gentle Release Therapy 

‘Ennyd i'r Enaid’ 

‘Practise the Pause’ 

www.encilmelangell.com 

Amber: 07852885457 Victoria House, SY21 0RZ 

http://www.encilmelangell.com/
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